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Heavenly Top Gun Report, 

 

True Mother, I hope you are doing well. I am doing my best in the mission field with a heart of longing 

for you. Thank you for waiting for my reports despite the shortcomings. I would like to report to you this 

month's mission and my realizations. 

 

November started with a 4-day workshop at the university and the Catholic Church respectively. We 

focus on university students from the University of Abomekarabi, which is the largest university in Benin 

with 80,000 students. And the other 4-day workshop was conducted in a Catholic Church for pastor and 

youth of the Catholic community, which was introduced to us by one of our guests. The purpose of the 

workshop is to connect them to the 12-days workshop this coming in December and to eventually guide 

them to receive the Blessings. We are very eager to connect as many single young adults to Mother. 

 

Also, this month, Director Sakuwa came to Benin and spoke to us about True Mother. We were blessed to 

receive the vitamins True Mother gave to him. Director Sakuwa emphasized the environmental issues that 

True Mother has been focusing on, and he created platform for the missionaries to volunteer on the 

cleaning service, and we immediately followed the instructions and started cleaning for 15 minutes every 

day. We also set the conditions for the calling out prayer as a team so that we could witness the prepared 

righteous people to the Cheon Won Gung Entrance Ceremony for True Mother, and we are putting our 

prayers into practice every day. I feel that our small sincerity is acknowledged by heaven, and that the 

sincerity of our Blessed family members is bearing fruit. 

 

In terms of results, some of the missionaries' guests are starting to have medical examinations and are 

ready to receive the Blessing. Once they have the medical examination, all they must do is take a picture 

and post it on the website. But there were moments where I felt like Satan could come in during these 

hopeful times, so I am determined to not give up and continue to move forward. 

 

Mother, the weather in Benin has been so hot lately that I haven't been sleeping well at night, and my 

teammates have been getting sick, so it's not easy. In this environment, it's difficult and there are times 

when I complain, but then I think about you and wonder if you were able to sleep well tonight without 

any worries. You must be worried about what's going on in the world and you struggle to rest well 

because this, so I am doing my best in the field to make sure that you can rest as soon as possible. Our 

struggle with the heat and lack of sleep is nothing compared to your situation. We genuinely hope that we 

can ease even just a little bit of your worries. And we will challenge ourselves to the end so that we can 

return even one more child to your bosom. We love you, True Mother. Thank you. 

 


